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486.
Ms C C September (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(a) What progress has been made in the establishment of catchment management agencies around the country and (b) what impact has the shifting of the target date for the establishment of such agencies brought about on transformation in the water sector?
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REPLY:

(a) To date the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has established four Catchment Management Agencies (CMAs), namely the Inkomati, the Mvoti to Umzimkulu, the Breede, and the Crocodile West Marico.

Four processes are at the point where the Agencies are close to being established after having completed a period of public comment on the establishment proposals.  These four are the Thukela, the Usutu to Mhaltuze, the Gouritz and the Olifants/De Doorn.  They will be established later this year and the Advisory Committee processes and appointment of the Governing Boards will be completed in 2007.

Proposal development processes have been initiated in the Berg and the Catchment Management unit is looking to revitalise processes in the Upper Vaal and Olifants where historically much work has been done towards Agency establishment.

(b) There have been delays in the establishment and organisational development of the Catchment Management Agencies.  These delays have contributed towards improved legitimacy, stakeholder empowerment to participate in these processes, improved organisational sustainability and these developments firmly support improved transformation in the Water Sector.

It is largely recognised that processes to establish Catchment Management Agencies would not be rapid processes.  However, these processes have shown to take longer than originally surmised, but there is a need to ensure that these institutions are recognised, supported and, more importantly sustainable.

